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Park View Surgery Patient Forum report, survey and action plan

This report summarises the developments and outcomes of our Patient Participation Group (PPG), Park View Patient Forum, during 2013/14. 
This summary contains:
· Forum Update
· 2013/2014 Action Plan review 
· 2013/2014 Practice Survey

· 2014/2015 Action Plan

1. Forum Update

1.1. Promotion

We promote our forum to our patient population in the following ways  

· Posters in waiting areas

· Practice leaflet

· Website 
· Virtual membership form provided with new patient registration pack
1.2. Membership
In a further endeavour to ensure our PPG is representative of our registered patient population we launched a ‘virtual’ PPG during 2013. We now have several ‘virtual’ members who as yet have not attended meetings but have consented to be asked occasional questions about the practice via e-mail.  We have used e-mail to ask for their response to questionnaires, and to advise when PPG meeting minutes have been uploaded to the website. If they attend meetings they will be added to the patient group contact list maintained by the secretary. 
1.3. Meetings 

Minutes for 2013/2014 meetings are available on our website. See meeting minutes for detail of meetings referred to in this document
2. 2013/14 Action Plan Review
The PPG reviewed progress on the 2013/14 action plan during a meeting on 4th February. Progress is summarised below.
	Priority 
	Action required 
	Status

	2011-12 

Promoting forum and services


	· Regular website updates

· Patient Forum notice boards
· Future meeting dates arranged during meetings and publicised on website 
· Promotional TV Screens promoting services & patient forum
	Complete / ongoing 

Ordered for Milnthorpe

	2012-13

Premises
 
	· Introduce a respect barrier and signage

· Introduce more leaflet holders to minimise clutter in waiting rooms
· Quotes for re decoration to improve decor
	All Complete 

	Communication

Look at issues surrounding managing workload associated with email communication with patients. 

Promotion of telephone consultations.
More work needed on appropriateness of telephone consultations.
	· Encrypted e-mail accounts are being created for all staff to allow secure patient correspondence.

· We will have a generic ‘no-reply’ encrypted e-mail account for appropriate mass communication (e.g. clinic invites).  
· There will be a generic encrypted ‘admin’ email monitored by admin team

· A reminder about the option to have telephone consultations was included in the patient survey and is in the practice leaflet and website. 

· An audit of our appointments indicates that 9% of consultations are over the telephone (mostly for advice). 
	Ongoing
Complete 

Complete

	Website

Promotion needed.  

Clarification of which site to collect online prescriptions.
	· Notices in waiting rooms and correspondence / leaflets up to date with web address. Promotional TV screens on order.
· Contact website host to reflect choice of site to collect prescription 


	Complete 
Unable to rectify. Review website supplier options. 

	Appointment Times
Full analysis of appointment times and consider extended access.
	· Extended access available on Tuesday evenings
· Appointment times (including extended access options) questions on survey
	Complete 


3. 2013/2014 Practice Survey
3.1. Patient priorities

Priorities for the 2013/2014 patient survey were discussed and agreed with our PPG during our meeting in October 2014. Questions suggested at the meeting were incorporated into the survey, alongside questions developed from responses to our national GP survey results. 

The survey was distributed to our patients via reception, in waiting rooms and on our website during 16th – 29th January. 63 questionnaires were completed (an improvement on 47 last year) and results collated by the Practice Administrator. 
3.2. Patient survey findings
The Patient Forum were informed of, and given opportunity to discuss the findings at a meeting on 4th February 2014. Questionnaire results including respondent demographics are available on our website.
The PPG were informed that the practice would be working with the Primary Care Foundation to carry out an Access and Urgent Care survey which, alongside the practice survey, would help identify opportunities and priorities for the provision and delivery of services. 

4. 2014/2015 priorities and proposals
The patient priorities arising out of the patient survey were, in order of importance 

· Clinical care

· Getting an appointment

· Opening times


Forum members were invited to submit proposals based on these priorities and other patient survey findings for the 2014/2015 action plan. It was agreed during the meeting on 4th February that the practice would review the provision and manner in which telephone consultations and extended access services are delivered. 
Virtual members and those unable to attend were invited to e-mail their suggestions to ensure the responses were representative; however no further proposals were made. 

5. 2014/2015 action plan
The action plan below was informed by the patient survey, PPG discussions on 4th February and Primary Care Foundation Access and Urgent Care Survey.
	 Priority
	Action required
	Target completion

	Clinical 


	Review appropriateness of appointment allocation (GP/ other clinicians)
Audit GP consultation lengths to inform allocation of longer appointments as appropriate. Appropriate appointment length should reduce waiting times for other patients by avoiding overrunning consultations and improve clinical care by allowing time for more in-depth consultation. 
	2014
2014

	Waiting time
	Audit patient waits from slot time to call in time waits to identify opportunities and priorities for improvement
	2014

	Appointments
	Review appointment system in relation to balance of same day , in advance, embargoed appointment slots and the balance of  face to face and telephone appointments


	2014

	Opening times
	Review extended access opening times
	2014


The practice will seek PPG agreement to implement any changes arising from this work. 
Thank you to our Forum members and Patients for their ongoing support.  

